

## GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

December 8, 2010

Chairman Charles Brodsky
Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
1250 U Street NW
Washington, DC 20009
martha.jenkins@dc.gov
cynthia.simms@dc.gov

Re: CN Renewal by Steve's Bar Room (CN01) 1337 Conn Ave NW (2B07)

Dear Chairman Brodsky,

At its regular meeting on December 8, 2010, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. We have seen no renewal placard at this location. With seven of nine Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following motion by a vote of 7-0:

ANC 2B protests the renewal application for a lack of placarding, and requests the Board to order the applicant to re-placard.

Phil Carney (<a href="mailto:phil.carney@dupontcircleanc.net">phil Carney@dupontcircleanc.net</a>), Vice Chairman Mike Feldstein (<a href="mailto:mike.feldstein@dupontcircleanc.net">mike.feldstein@dupontcircleanc.net</a>) and I (<a href="mailto:will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net">will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net</a>) are the Commission's representatives on this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

William J. Hephens

Sincerely,

Will Stephens